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 Village of Maybee 

Board Meeting 

9/8/2021 

 

President Pro-Tem David Shaw opened the meeting at 7:30pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Roll Call: President Pro-Tem David Shaw, Council Mark Liedel, Marvin Rogers, Nick Archer, 

Abigail Venman, and Clerk Leona Shaw 

Absent: President Larry Gramlich and Council Michael Gramlich. 

 

Approval of Agenda: 

Motion: Nick Archer, 2nd Marvin Rogers to approve the agenda for tonight’s meeting. Carried. 

 

Appointment of Leona Shaw as Clerk: 

Motion: Nick Archer, 2nd Marvin Rogers 

 

Removal of Julie Hartford as Check Signer from Monroe County Community Credit Union and 

First Merchants Bank: 

Motion: Abigail Venman, 2nd Nick Archer 

 

Adding Leona Shaw as Check Signer at Monroe County Community Credit Union and First 

Merchants Bank: 

Motion: Nick Archer, 2nd Marvin Rogers 

 

Reading of the Minutes: 

Reading of August minutes has been tabled to October meeting. Pro-Tem David Shaw will be 

releasing August meeting minutes as soon as possible. 

 

Reading and Approval of Bills: 

Motion to Approve Bills: Marvin Rogers, 2nd Nick Archer 

 

Motion to Pay Bills: Nick Archer, 2nd Marvin Rogers 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Accepted as Printed 

 

Recreation Committee Report: 

Maybee Recreational Soccer league had their first game Tuesday, the 7th. It has been a success 

so far. 

Adult Kickball tournament will take place on Friday, the 10th. 



 

Street Administrator Report and Baldwin Road Update: 

EGLE approved the culvert for Baldwin road widening 

 

Bike Path and Park Parking Lot Sealcoat: 

Board discussed different bids to put a top sealcoat and crack seal on bike path and park 

parking lot, board agreed to contract Paul and Company Seal Coating for both projects. Both 

the Bike Path and Park Parking lot will come to an estimated total of $5,230. 

Motion to Approve Bike Path and Parking Lot Sealing: Nick Archer, 2nd Abigail Venman. 

 

Training for New Clerk: 

Pro-Tem David Shaw brought the concern of training new Clerk to the board. Board suggested 

reaching out to the Michigan Municipal League as well as the Monroe Community College. 

 

Public Comments: 

A citizen brought up the concern of former clerks’ resignation and the events leading up to it. 

The board recognized citizens concern and agreed to discuss as a full council. 

A citizen brought up the question as to why the village needed the newly reduced speed 

signage on Baldwin rd and the three-way stop on Baldwin and Bluebush. Pro-Tem David Shaw 

stated multiple citizens were concerned about speeding and accidents on Baldwin rd. 

Pro-Tem Shaw also asked Street Administrator/Councilman Marvin Rogers for his input. 

Councilman Rogers stated he felt many people are failing to stop, as well as failing to follow 

speed limits. 

Citizen asked if the three-way stop on Baldwin was put place to get drivers used to stopping for 

pedestrians in preparation for the upcoming bike path. 

 

Council Comments: 

Pro-Tem Shaw asked the board for input on trick or treating times and date. 

The board agreed to hold trick or treating on October 30th, from 6pm-8pm. 

 

Motion to Adjourn Meeting: Abigail Venman, 2nd Nick Archer. 

  

Next Meeting 10/13/2021 at 7;30pm 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Leona Shaw, Clerk. 

  


